New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

December 1, 2011

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Thursday, December 1, 2011, at 4:45 p.m. at Golden Corral.
Members present included:  Renee Brinson, Trina Ramsey, Georgia Gordon, J.D. Duncan, Karen Drake and Mark Thomas.  

Agenda:  Mr. Thomas reviewed the agenda with the council and recognized the visitors.  
Visitors present:  Chalis Packer 
Minutes Review:  The minutes of the monthly meeting on November 3 were reviewed.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to accept the minutes and Georgia Gordon seconded it.
Old Business:  

Accident Reports:  October and November reports were reviewed by council members.
Open Building:  The School Culture and Climate Committee resubmitted the Open Door policy with updated changes and an example of the laminated cards that will be used.  The council liked the idea of using the cards and would like another revision made to the policy.  The council would like “and exit by” added to the policy for the remainder of this school year and for the 2012-2013 school year.  All doors should be locked except for bus door and front door.  Clarification will be needed for the term “All parents”, if it applies to parents on staff.
New Business:

Vision and Mission Statement:  New Highland Elementary reviewed the vision and mission statement.  A statement was submitted to the council for approval with a small change to the last statement so that it reads as follows, “Building Excellence today for the future.”  
Fundraisers:  Mr. Duncan raised concerns about the fundraisers that are sponsored by PTA.    The council would like for PTA to improve communication for a more effective partnership. 
Blood Drive:  Mrs. Malley’s class would like to do a blood drive in February because it is the lowest collection month.  The blood drive would be done at New Highland Elementary and the school already has an account set up through Red Cross.  An incentive for parents to donate would be to offer the student a free homework pass.  

Interventions:  The CSIP was presented to the council with discussion about KSI procedures.  There will be changes made to the CSIP format and the content will be modified to continually improve student learning.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to accept the CSIP as written pending new format with content modifications.  Karen Drake seconded.
Committee Review:  No committee policies or minutes were reviewed at this time. 
Instruction:  No items were addressed at the meeting.
Student Achievement/Success Stories:  On November 30th, MAP Goal Night was held at New Highland Elementary with David Jenkins in concert.  The cafeteria was full of students and their families with some people having to stand.  A short video was presented to the council of the concert which enabled everyone to see the tremendous turnout that evening.  The staff was also on stage dancing with Mr. Jenkins which delighted parents and students alike.  The teachers had a multitude of parents come to discuss their child’s MAP scores and set goals. There have already been several requests for another concert to be scheduled, possibly in the spring.
Finance:  Trina Ramsey made a motion to accept the finance report and Renee Brinson seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.  

Minutes submitted by Monica Oliver

